

People and Society

I. Listen about Martin Luther King and say if the statements below are true (T) or false (F).

1. King lived in the 19th century.
2. King's aim was to put an end to segregation¹ in the USA.
3. King and his followers never used force or violence.
4. Rosa Parks from Montgomery was a poor old black woman.
5. Rosa Parks organised a boycott of city buses.
6. King and his followers won their first victory in Montgomery.
7. The 1963 protest march was broadcast.
8. It was very hard for King to organized the protest action in Washington, D.C.
9. In 1965 black Americans were given the right to vote.
10. King received the Nobel Peace Prize in 1964.

II. Complete the text with the appropriate words from the box.

visa, Brexit, the European Union, remain, referendum, influence,
formally, citizens, restrictions, work permit, leave, Prime Minister

POST-BREXIT BRITAIN

There have been many changes in Great Britain since the results of the Brexit _____ were announced. The outcome of this vote was a surprise for many British-born _____. At the moment, no one knows how this vote will _____. British economy and political situation. Until the country _____ leaves _____, its citizens should still follow EU laws. People from Europe can work and live in Great Britain without _____, and British citizens do not need a _____ to live and work in the EU. It is also important to mention that according to the legislation, the UK does not have to _____ the European Union. British Parliament may ignore the results of _____. However, British _____ promised to accept its result. Additionally, the UK may have informal talks with the EU to allow the country to _____ in the EU, but with better conditions.

III. Choose the Gerund, the Present Participle or the Infinitive with or without 'to' to open the brackets and complete the sentences.

1. I have stopped _____ (read) the Daily Sketch and have decided _____ (read) the Daily Mirror instead.
2. Do you enjoy _____ (look) at these strip cartoons?
3. Try _____ (solve) the puzzle in yesterday's paper without _____ (look) at the answers in today's paper.
4. Do you remember _____ (see) an advertisement for the new Ford cars in yesterday's paper?
5. Did you remember _____ (buy) a copy of the Star on your way home?
6. I saw a man _____ (stand) at the street corner _____ (sell) newspapers.
7. Please let me _____ (help) you _____ (solve) that puzzle.

8. These cinema advertisements do not make me _____ (want) _____ (see) the films.
9. Would you like _____ (see) them?
10. Megan used _____ (think) that a library was a place where books were _____ (buy) and _____ (sell); now she knows that a library is a place for _____ (lend) and _____ (borrow) books.

IV. Read the text and refer its paragraphs (A-F) to the questions (1-6) on page 250.

FOREIGN AFFAIRS OF UKRAINE

A Ukraine has wide relations with many countries of the world. The Ukrainian leaders pay official visits to different countries. During these visits a number of important political agreements are reached. First and foremost Ukraine gives priority to developing its relations with neighboring states.

B On an ever growing scale the Ministry of Foreign Affairs assists the Ukrainian business in entering the foreign market, provides them with diplomatic and political support and helps in searching for business partners abroad. Recently a great number of various joint ventures and economic, cultural and political projects have appeared in Ukraine. Our specialists in different fields improve their qualification abroad.

C We also have programmers of students' and schoolchildren's exchange. English, Canadian and American children visit Ukrainian families, go to Ukrainian schools, while Ukrainian children stay at their host families abroad. These exchange programmers help us to understand each other better, to study culture and traditions of other countries.

D A lot of Ukrainians have immigrated to Great Britain. That's why in 1947 the Association of Ukrainians in Great Britain was founded. This association has some Help Funds that sponsor different important actions. The association gives help to the Ukrainian students who study in British Universities. The same associations and societies exist in many other countries.

E From year to year the number of spheres of our relations with the countries abroad grow. Ukraine is a member of many international organizations like the Council of Europe or the United Nations. This means that in many spheres of life Ukraine supports the policy of peace and cooperation, mutual understanding and recognition of the priority of universal human values.

F Ukraine has changed over the last years. From 'Terra Incognita' in Eastern Europe it has turned into a fashionable tourist country. The number of guests visiting it is growing annually. In 2005 Ukraine was admitted into the world tourist's organization. Citizens of the European Union, USA, Canada and some other countries come to Ukraine more eagerly.

1. What programmers help to study other cultures and traditions? ____
2. When was Ukraine admitted into the world tourist's organization? ____
3. What way does the Ministry of Foreign Affairs help the Ukrainian businesses? ____
4. Who helps Ukrainian students to study in British Universities? ____
5. What countries does Ukraine give priority to developing relations ____
6. What policy does Ukraine support on international arena? ____